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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY MEMORANDUM, 17-15
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Gretchen Marshall, Assistant Director


Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:  
November 15, 2017
SUBJECT:   Relative Placement Payments
This Protection and Permanency Memorandum is being issued to provide an update to field staff on a recent court case that established the cabinet is responsibility to pay per diem payments to children in relative placement in certain circumstances.

At this time, central office staff are working to establish:

· Protocols for relatives to receive an eligibility determination—to see if they would be eligible for per diems under the case decision; and 

· System screens and workflows that would establish payment mechanisms for those relatives who are eligible.

The process is ongoing, and agency leadership is meeting with its financial and policy development staff to work to implement these updates.  As this change will also involve significant changes to the agency payment processes, leadership cannot provide a timeline for implementation at this time; however, relatives with questions can be provided the current relative resource guide for general support information.  Relatives can also be advised that the Kinship Support Hotline will be the best place to obtain updated information as it is available.  The hotline number is 877-565-5608.

.   
If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact: 

Lucie Estill, Child Protection Branch Manager

Lucie.estill@ky.gov 

(502) 564-2136, ext. 3568
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